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On August 17, 2024, three final-year students—Nitya Raj, Sharvari, and Nishitha—

accompanied by Dr. B. Sree Giri Prasad, faculty NNRG SOP, attended an awareness and 

sensitization program organized by the Telangana Council of Higher Education (TGCHE). The 

event focused on the critical issues of Drug Abuse and Anti-Ragging in higher educational 

institutions and was held at 9:30 A.M. in the Auditorium of Jawaharlal Nehru Architecture and 

Fine Arts University (JNAFAU), Masab Tank, Hyderabad. 

The program featured several eminent personalities as chief guests and guests of honour. 

Dr Jitendar, IPS, Director General of Police, Government of Telangana, and Sri Burra 

Venkatesham, IAS, Principal Secretary of the Education Department, Government of Telangana, 

graced the event as chief guests. Sri Sandeep Shandilya, IPS, Director of the Anti-Narcotics 

Bureau, Government of Telangana, and Srimati A. Sridevasena, IAS, Commissioner of Collegiate 

and Technical Education, Government of Telangana, were the guests of honour. 

During the session, these distinguished speakers shared their insights on raising awareness 

among students about the dangers of drug abuse and the importance of preventing ragging in 

educational institutions. They emphasized the need for collective responsibility and proactive 

measures to create a safe and supportive learning environment. The discussions were insightful, 

offering practical advice and strategies for students to contribute positively to their academic 

communities. 

The event was a valuable opportunity for the students to gain knowledge from experienced 

leaders in the field and to understand the gravity of these issues within educational settings. The 

program concluded with a strong message of unity and vigilance in combating these challenges in 

higher education. 
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